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FACILITIES SERVICES

Facilities Services, Bldg. 32

Missoula, MT 59812-1373

PH. (406) 243-2788   (  Fax (406) 243-6612


Memorandum

DATE:

May 13, 2004

TO:

Deans, Directors, Department Chairs and Other Administrators

FROM:

Kathy Benson, Risk Management Coordinator, Facilities Services

SUBJECT:
Volunteer Employee’s 

As most of you are already aware, with the changes to the Workers Compensation Coverage back in July of 2003 there was also a change in the accident/injury coverage for volunteers.  As of July 1, 2003, university volunteers were no longer covered by workers’ compensation on any of the campuses of the Montana University System (MUS).  An effort was made to provide basic medical coverage in the event of an accident for the many individuals who continue to donate time and energy to the campuses and the MUS obtained an accident/accidental death/ dismemberment policy that provides supplemental insurance coverage to volunteers.  Volunteers are defined as those individuals providing a direct service to the University and are not being compensated.  

The policy features a medical expense limit of $50,000 with a $250.00 deductible and an accidental death and dismemberment limit maximum of $10,000, depending on the type of injury.  Please keep in mind this is an excess policy and the volunteer’s own personal medical insurance is primary.  This policy will only pick up excess or will become primary if the volunteer does not have other coverage.  Lost wages resulting from an accident or injury while volunteering for the MUS are not covered by this policy. 

The campuses will be required to report the total number of volunteers, along with types of activities or services provided by the volunteers, on an annual basis to State Risk Management and Tort Defense Division.  Attached are forms for departments to fill out for each volunteer so we can track our volunteer activity as closely as possible.   Volunteer forms will need to be filled out prior to the volunteer performing the work and returned to me.  

Any injury to volunteers should be reported by contacting me at extension 243-2700 or via e-mail BensonKM@mso.umt.edu at which time I will forward the appropriate claim forms to be filled out by the volunteer.  This claim form shall then be returned to me for processing with State Risk Management and Tort Defense Division.

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

